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School and boarding 
 

Seymour College offers a culture and environment where girls thrive, as they become 
women of strength, optimism and justice. 

 
December 20, 2015 
 
Open Reference for Sue Fletcher, Director of Boarding January 2010-December 2015 
 
I am writing to provide a heartfelt recommendation for Sue, who has served as the Director of Boarding at Seymour with exceptional 
dedication and proficiency. 
 
In Sue's tenure overseeing our 110-girls-only boarding house, she has consistently exhibited a remarkable blend of warmth, kindness, 
and organizational prowess. Her commitment to fostering a nurturing and supportive environment for our students has significantly 
contributed to the well-being and development of each resident under their care. 
 
Sue possesses an innate ability to connect with students personally, creating a sense of belonging and trust within the boarding 
community. Her genuine concern for the welfare of the girls is evident in every interaction, whether it be offering a listening ear 
during moments of difficulty or celebrating achievements and milestones with unwavering enthusiasm. 
 
Sue demonstrates exemplary organizational skills in managing the day-to-day operations of the boarding house. From coordinating 
schedules and activities to ensuring a safe and conducive living environment, she approaches each task meticulously, ensuring that 
everything runs smoothly and efficiently. 
 
Beyond their duties within the boarding house, Sue actively engages with other faculty members, parents, and stakeholders, fostering 
collaborative relationships that enrich the overall educational experience for our students. 
 
In summary, Sue embodies the qualities of an outstanding Director of Boarding: compassionate, organized, and deeply committed to 
the well-being of our students. Her contributions have been invaluable in shaping a positive and nurturing community within our 
boarding house. 
 
I wholeheartedly recommend Sue for any role or opportunity that aligns with their passion for student welfare and their exceptional 
skills as a boarding house leader. She has also served on the Campus Leadership Team with enthusiasm and knowledge. Please do not 
hesitate to contact me if you require any further information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hilary Stephens 
Deputy Head of School 
Hilary.stephens@seymour.sa.edu.au 


